
Charminster Parish Council meeting Tuesday 1st March 2016
at Charlton Down Village Hall at 7.30pm

Minutes
Present: Mark Simons (MS) Chair, Carol Matthews (CM) Vice Chair, Liz Godolphin (LG), Keith Beeson (KB), Kenneth Addison (KA), Richard East (RE), Tim Yarker (TY), Iain Young (IY), Sarah Hopcraft (SH), Sandie Woodrow (SW)

In attendance: Zoe Huckle, Clerk, Cllr Fred Horsington, Cllr Jill Haynes, PCSO Sarah Pilcher and 13 members of the public

2016/024
Declarations of Interest – to record declarations of interest in any item on the agenda.


None declared.

2016/025
To consider grant of dispensations


None received

2016/026
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Susie Pearson and Peter White.

2016/027
To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 2nd February 2016

There was one correction to the minutes. Under item 2016/016 both KA and CM had visited the neighbour of the property (26 Herrison Road, Charlton Down).


CM proposed accepting the minutes as an accurate record with the above addition. KA seconded and the majority voted in favour.

2016/028
Matters arising from the above minutes
It was felt that one last attempt should be made with Illchester Estates to secure a safe cycleway from Charminster to Charlton Down. The Clerk would contact Oliver Letwin again.






ACTION: Clerk to contact Oliver Letwin MP
The meeting was suspended at 7.35pm for public discussion.
2016/029
Public Discussion Period
Cllr Haynes used the opportunity to update residents on the traffic calming proposals through Forston. Several options were on the table including more signage and a village gateway. Residents requested the use of a Speed Indicator Device. The Clerk would speak to the Highways Authority to ask if this would be possible.








ACTION: Clerk to contact Highways Authority
The field for sale at Higher Charminster was discussed with several residents keen for the field to be purchased either by the local residents or the Parish Council. MS confirmed that the Parish Council would potentially be interested in purchasing the field in order to create a safe footpath between Charminster and Charlton Down. A separate meeting would be arranged to discuss the proposal more fully.

The meeting resumed at 8.05pm
2016/030
District Councillors’ Report
Cllr Horsington confirmed that the referendum on how the council will be governed is still ongoing.
TY confirmed that the budget had been signed off and added that significant changes would need to be made in order for the Council to remain solvent by 2020.

2016/031
County Councillors Report
Cllr Haynes had emailed a full report to the Parish Council before the meeting however she was able to confirm that the proposed route for the Ironman Triathlon scheduled for September had not been approved nor the specified closures approved. The Clerk would contact Cllr Haynes with the Parish Council’s response.









ACTION: Clerk to contact Cllr Haynes
The Clerk would also write regarding the proposed speed limit change along the C12 and the possibility of a speed limit reduction through Charminster.








ACTION: Clerk to contact Cllr Haynes
2016/032
Response to DCC proposals re A352 at Forston – Forston traffic calming
TY proposed supporting the proposal in principle, but costings would be required to make a full decision. A vote could then be taken at a later date. RE seconded and all voted in favour.
2016/034
Traffic Noise from A37 – to discuss issues relating to road surface
Mr Baker had contacted the Parish Council and attended the meeting to appeal for support to change the road surface on the A37. He felt that the noise level had become unreasonable.
TY proposed writing to the County Council (copying in Cllr Jill Haynes and Oliver Letwin MP) expressing the Parish Councils concern about the traffic noise along the A37 and urging them to consider using appropriate noise reducing tarmac when the road is next due for resurfacing. SH seconded and all voted in favour.
TY went on to propose that a traffic data survey looking into speed along the A37 be requested. LG seconded and all voted in favour.









ACTION: Clerk to contact County Council
2016/035
Iron Man Triathlon route – to look at the proposed route through Forston and Charlton Down
TY proposed that the parish Council support Cllr Haynes and her concerns about the route and closures. RE seconded and the majority voted in favour.










ACTION: Clerk to contact Cllr Haynes
2016/036
Planning Matters 

WD/D/16/000172/3 – Listed Building Consent

Demolition of existing outbuildings and replacement with single storey rear extension


11 East Hill, Charminster, Dorchester, DT2 9QL


IY had visited the property and recommended the Parish Council lodge no objection to the application. CM seconded and all voted in favour.
2016/037
Play Area Annual Inspection reports – to discuss reports

The reports had been disseminated before the meeting. No items of requiring immediate attention had been identified. KB proposed individual committees look at the reports and recommend work to be undertaken. CM seconded and all voted in favour.









ACTION: Clerk to arrange meetings
2016/038
Parish Defibrillators – to discuss possible purchase of defibrillators

CM had spoken to John Pearson who had confirmed that he would be happy for a village defibrillator to be installed in the Church porch. CM proposed that the Clerk find out how much a defibrillator would cost. SH seconded and was unanimously agreed.








ACTION: Clerk to research
2016/039
Finance
a) Financial Statement 
b) Payments made since the last meeting
KA proposed accepting the financial statement and the list of payments made. SW seconded and all voted in favour.

c) Responsible Financial Officer – to discuss potential employment
CM proposed a meeting of the F&GP committee to discuss the role of the Responsible Financial Officer in more detail. KB seconded and all voted in favour.







ACTION: Clerk to arrange meeting 

d) To agree annual donations made to local organisations

The list of annual donations was accepted. CM proposed increasing the donation to the Women’s Refuge from £100 to £200. LG seconded and it was unanimously agreed.

e) Pension Scheme

This item would be passed to the F&GP committee to discuss.
2016/040
Charminster
a) The Square, West Hill – issues with surfacing
SH had been to view the area. SW would ask her husband to assess the damage and report back.
b) Removal of telephone box
MS would write about the potential removal of the telephone box in the Pilot to gauge public opinion. In the meantime the Clerk and CM would look into the possibility of moving it to Charlton Down.

c) A352 through Charminster – issues relating to complaint from resident
There was much discussion about the various highway issues with the A352. Many traffic calming measures had been looked into over the years, including a coloured surface which was installed to enhance the rural feel of the road, however a solution was yet to be found. 20mph speed limits would appear to be the best option at the moment. CM proposed writing to Cllr Haynes reiterating the parish council’s previous request for a 20mph speed limit. TY seconded and all voted in favour.











ACTION: Clerk to contact Cllr Haynes

d) Replacement of dead tree at Higher Charminster bus stop

CM proposed allowing up to £100 to replace the tree with a new English Oak. TY seconded and it was unanimously agreed.








ACTION: Clerk to arrange replacement

e) Potential purchase of field at Higher Charminster for community use

CM proposed meeting to discuss the field in one weeks’ time. KB seconded and all voted in favour.







ACTION: Clerk to arrange meeting.
2016/041
Charlton Down
a) New orchard – to agree planning of orchard
CM and the Clerk would meet with Bill Heinrich of Thomas Lily Tree Care and report back.








ACTION: Clerk to arrange meeting.

b) Sherren Avenue bus shelter – replacement of broken pane
CM proposed spending up to £200 to have the broken pane of glass replaced. LG seconded and all voted in favour.











ACTION: Clerk to arrange replacement
2016/042
Litter pick for the Queen – 4-6th March 2016
KB felt there had been no coordination and therefore it would not be as successful as the normal annual spring clean.

2016/043
Matters of Information and Interest and items for next agenda
MS reported that the picnic bench in Mill Lane (below Princes Plot) was broken and a replacement would be necessary as soon as possible. CM proposed spending up to £300 on a replacement. SH seconded and it was agreed unanimously.
DCC had quoted £500 to cut Princes Plot. KB would ask his neighbour for a quote for the next meeting.
2016/044
Date of next meeting – 5th April Charminster Village Hall


The meeting closed at 9.15pm

